
 

OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

22 March 2024 
www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Ms. Patrizia Bertani 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday 9.00am, 5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10.30am & 5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.00pm, Sunday 12.30pm, Friday 7.30pm 
Chin Hakha/Burmese: 2.30pm 
Tongan: Every 1st Sunday 3.00pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 
Fri 22 Mar 3.00-3.30 Second 
Hand Uniform Sale outside the 
junior classrooms 
Mon 25 Mar  11.30am-12.30pm 
Holy Week ‘Praying With The 
Cross’ 
Tues 26 Mar 11.30am-12.30pm 
Holy Week ‘Praying With The 
Cross’ 
Wed 27 Mar  7.00pm PAB 
Meeting 
Thur 28 Mar End of Term 1 at 
1.00pm. Casual Day for a money 
donation 
Mon 15 April Start of Term 2 at 
8.35am. 
Mon 22 Apr Maths Information 
Night for Parents (Michael 
Ymer) 7.00-8.00pm 
Wed 24 Apr 7.00-8.00pm RE 
Sacrament Information Evening 
with Maria Forde (online) 
Thur 25 April ANZAC Day Public 
Holiday. No school. 
 

SACRAMENTS 
Thurs 2 May 6.30pm Reconcilia-
tion for Year 3 
Sun 26 May 10.30am Eucharist 
for Year 4 
Fri 2 Aug 7.00pm Confirmation 
for Year 6 
 

PROFESSIONAL LEARNING 
DAYS - PUPIL FREE DAYS 

Friday 26 April - School Closure 
(All MACS schools) 
Wed 26 & Thurs June - Three 
Way Learning Conversations 
 

I give you a new commandment, love one another; just as I have loved you, you also must love 
one another. By this love you have for one another, everyone will know that you are my  

disciples.   John 13:34-35 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Passion Sunday Prayer 

Passion Sunday is the first day of Holy Week. We remember what Jesus did for us. 
Dear Jesus, Lord and Redeemer, we know that when you entered in the city of 

Jerusalem for the last time you were hailed as a king. 
Later the people turned against you and forgot all that you had taught them. 

As we prepare to celebrate Passion Sunday we remember all that you did for us. 
May we never turn away from you. 

We give praise and glory to your name as the Redeemer of our world. Amen 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
We have had another wonderful week of learning here at Our Lady’s. Years 3 and 5  
completed NAPLAN. Foundation, Year 1 and Year 2 engaged in wellbeing incursions. Year 3 
had a Reconciliation parent evening which was a huge success. Year 4 attended an  
excursion to CERES. We even conducted a Community Conversation with parents and  
carers which was very insightful. For all of this and more, we are grateful.   

 
On Thursday, 21st March we acknowledged Harmony Day in 
our classrooms. We created diverse hands and chose values 
to demonstrate how we can be people of harmony. The 
theme for this year was “Everyone Belongs.” We are very 
fortunate here at Our Lady’s because 74% of our children 
come from an English as an Additional Language  
background. This makes our school community rich and 
diverse. Something we should be proud of and celebrate. 
Let’s remember to always be inclusive, respectful,  
welcoming, understanding and compassionate so that all 
feel they belong.  
 

 
St. Joseph, whose feast day we celebrated 
this week on the 19th March is an important 
role model in our school. We thank the Sisters 
of St. Joseph who shared their charism of St. 
Joseph with our school community many 
years ago. We will be remembering and  
honouring St. Joseph in our online school  
assembly at 2:40pm this week. We hope you 
can join us online.  
 
Sr. Monica Cavanagh, the Josephite Congregational Leader reminds us “to take time in the 
hustle and bustle of life to listen deeply to our good God, to the needs and voices of our 
neighbour and world, and to respond as Joseph did with a generous heart.” 
 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=cross&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=ZUaT3MsfbitSrM&tbnid=Nwm2B5nfZ1d-hM:&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fsatiricmilk.deviantart.com%2Fart%2FCross-with-heart-211595514&ei=ROBsUeD-POTwiAfd5IAQ&bvm=bv.45175338,d.aGc&psig=AF


 

On Monday the 25th of March Ms Bertani and Mrs Carabott and four Year 6 leaders 
(Henry, Holly, Gabbie and Ryan) will host and welcome an official group of people who 
have all been critical in the funding and development of the new building. These will 
include representatives from the State government (Member for Laverton Sarah  
Connolly), MACS Capital Works and Infrastructure, Architects from Clarke Hopkins 
Clarke and MelbCon, our building company. The official visitors will tour the building 
site and take some photos. When schools receive a building grant; Our Lady’s received  
$3 million from the Victorian State government, it is a requirement that we have an 
official visit. 
 

Commencement of the New Playground 
Next week the playground work will begin. This means that the blue/green grass will not be able to be used by any 
member of our school community. It also means that the walkway between the new building and the old will not be 
accessible.  
 
Here is a timeline of what will happen in the blue/green grass area next week in week 9: 
• Monday - Fencing will continue to be erected around the blue/green grass area and also on the side of the  
 canteen that faces the Year 2 classes so that a dumpster bin can be placed in that area. 
• Tuesday - The turf people will begin to remove the blue/green grass and the playground people may begin some 

excavation. 
• Wednesday - Continue works as above 
• Thursday - Continue works as above 
Throughout week 9 I'm not sure on what day there will also be excavation done by the builders to place in the  
underground cables from the new building to the old. 
The playground work will continue over the school holidays and I hope it will be completed by the end of week 3. 
 

 
All internal scaffolding has been removed and we can now see the classroom spaces 
taking shape.  This is very exciting! 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Important works by Powercor - Affecting Station Place 
On the Monday 25, Tuesday 26 and Wednesday 27 of March Powercor will be working in the  
garden area behind Foundation Room I to install a large power switch, remove the current  
powerpole and install a new one. This important upgrade will bring power to our whole school  
including the new building. Powercor will have workers on Station Place to manage the traffic so I 
advise parents to perhaps use a different street and gate as there will be much activity going on. 
 

Praying With the Cross 
On Monday, 25th March at 11:30am and Tuesday, 26th March at 11:30am we will be praying in the church as we  
prepare for Holy Week and Easter. Please join us if you can.  



 

Parents and Friends 
A big thank you to the Parents and Friends committee for organising the Second Hand 
Uniform Sale. This event provides a valuable service to our school community. It is one 
way that we can support sustainability, as we reuse perfectly good clothing and help  
parents to save money. 
 

 
NAPLAN Update 
This week we conclude the NAPLAN assessment tests for Year 3 and 5 students. 
Thank you to all the staff who collaborated to make sure that the NAPLAN tests ran 
smoothly and on time. Thank you to all the Year 3 and 5 students for participating 
and trying your best. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Community Conversation News 
On Wednesday this week, we were joined by a group of parents from school to discuss how we could make the school 
better for children and families. With parents from five cultural backgrounds represented, Tania (Acting Principal), 
Kirsty (Learning Diversity Leader), Lisa (Literacy Leader) and myself invited the parents to share their opinions about 
school. 
 
Through a series of questions, discussion focused on what is working well and how we could improve what we’re doing 
as well as how to better communicate with parents and families. From this, there was a clear want to find ways that 
parents could better support their children’s learning at home as well as great ideas around communication. 
 
Going forward, the comments from parents will be taken to the teachers and school leadership to discuss how we can 
put in practice the parent suggestions about improving the school. In doing this, we will include opportunities for  
parents to continue feeding back what’s working and how we could continue to improve. Please feel free to give us 
feedback in the future. 
 
A huge thanks to all of our parents who came along and we understand for many of you. It was a challenge as it was 
during work hours. We currently looking at the possibility of running another session after hours for parents who are 
working. 
 
Thanks again to all our parents who joined us. 
 
Greg Woolford 
Family-School Partnerships Convenor 

Yours sincerely, 

Tania Cuni 
Mrs Tania Cuni 
Religious Education & Learning/Teaching Leader 
tcuni@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 



 

FI 
Brooklyn: for being a wonderful self-manager during independent work. You stay on task and try your best. Well done! 
From Miss Seona 
Jovie: For showing the Our Lady’s Gospel Value Courage when coming into school each morning. You are doing so 
well, Jovie! From Miss Seona  
 
FJ 
Aideen - For always being willing to help others. You show the Gospel Value Service by always helping out. Well done! 
From Miss Wendy 
Kayden - For being a fabulous self-manager during the SEAL incursions. You showed great listening and followed all 
the directions. Excellent work, Kayden! From Miss Wendy  
 
1K 
Joanne - for displaying the Learning Asset of a Self-Manager when you took on board feedback about your writing and 
turned it into a fantastic piece of work. Well done Joanne! From Miss Shai 
Nate - for showing the Learning Asset of a Communicator when an issue arose, you solved it by speaking calmly and 
respectfully. From Miss Shai  
 
1L 
Chi - For showing the Learning Asset of Contributor whilst we practised for our assembly performance. You showed 
enthusiasm and positivity no matter how many times we practised.  Thank you and well done! From Miss Scarlett 
Louis - For showing the Learning Asset of Self Manager during our wellbeing incursions. You made good choices in 
where you were sitting and were flexible when choosing your puppet.  Well done! From Miss Scarlett  
 
2M 
Biak - For being brave and challenging yourself to participate in class discussions and even volunteering to read for our 
assembly today. You did a wonderful job! From Ms Rochelle 
Mai - For being such a positive example for others and always keeping a positive attitude towards your learning! From 
Ms Rochelle  
 
2N 
Kira- For growing in confidence when sharing your ideas with the class. Keep it up! From Ms Robles 
Zephaniah- For displaying an enthusiastic attitude during Maths. Well done! From Ms Robles  
 
3E 
Snowbery T - For writing a clear description and information about your artefact for the Year 3 Immigration Museum! 
From Miss Steph 
Ava L - For your clear and confident communication when explaining the significance of your cultural artefact! From 
Miss Steph  
 
3F 
Billy - For showing focus in your learning and demonstrating the Learning Asset of Communicator by contributing to 
class discussions. From Ms Christine & Mrs Majczak 
Savannah- For making responsible decisions when faced with challenging situations. From Ms Christine & Mrs Majczak  
 
4G 
Akoldh- For being an ‘up- stander’ by standing up for others, supporting them and speaking the truth. Congratulations 
for being such a good role model for other students to follow. From Ms Karen 
Laura- For showing respect, whole body listening and excellent manners during our excursion to CERES. You have 



 

shown that you are a great self- manager. Well done Laura. From Ms Karen  
 
4H 
Bonnie- for your excellent hard word, thinking and collaboration in drafting a 
discussion text in Writing. From Mr Membrey 
Olive- for your excellent hard word, thinking and collaboration in drafting a dis-
cussion text in Writing. From Mr Membrey  
 
5C 
Jesse- For showing initiative in the classroom by helping without waiting to be asked. Great job! From Ms Huyen 
Maya-For being organised, focused and keen to learn. Keep up the wonderful effort! From Ms Huyen  
 
5D 
Stephanie - For displaying the Learning Asset of Self-Manager by consistently showing initiative in the classroom. Keep 
it up! From Ms Gurry 
Thien - For showing persistence by working hard and staying focussed when working on your partner inquiry while 
they were absent. Well done! From Ms. Gurry  
 
6A 
Gabbie - For consistently putting in her best effort in her work and regularly showing initiative in the classroom. From 
Mr Kevin 
Grace - For her wonderful work on her country report and her diligent hard work each day in class. From Mr Kevin  
 
6B 
Abbey N - For writing a well structured and entertaining personal recount of our Year 6 camp. Keep up the amazing 
work! From Mrs Belinda & Ms McManus 
Holly B - For being a wonderfully curious and persistent researcher when comparing and contrasting Australia to Ice-
land for her FLI Inquiry. From Mrs Belinda & Ms McManus  

2M: Penny M 
3E: William O 
6B: Ken T, Adele M 
STAFF: Mrs Balbata, Ms Steph  



 

ST MARY MacKILLOP AWARD 

Congratulations to the recipients of our St Mary MacKillop Award for March 2024. 

Congratulations to: 

 

 

 

 

 

      Lucy V 1K    Mika P 4G 



 



 



 



 

Easter Triduum 2024  –  Our Lady’s Sunshine 
 

 

Mass of the Lord's Supper 

6.00pm English & Chin  8.30pm Vietnamese 
 

 

Stations of the Cross 

10.00am English - (outdoors)  11.00am Vietnamese 
 

Liturgy of the Passion & Veneration of the Cross 
 
12.00pm Chin   3.00pm English   6.00pm Vietnamese 
 
 

 

10.00am Confessions 
 
Easter Vigil Mass 
 
6.00pm English & Chin  8.30pm Vietnamese 
 

 

Mass of the Resurrection  

9.00am English    12.30pm Vietnamese 
10.30am English   1.00pm Chin (SH St Albans) 
 

HOLY THURSDAY - 28 MARCH 2024 

GOOD FRIDAY - 29 MARCH 2024 

HOLY SATURDAY - 30 MARCH 2024 

EASTER SUNDAY - 31 MARCH 2024 



 



 



 



 

Dear Families, 
 
Just a reminder that we have Teeth On Wheels visiting our school for dental check-ups and oral 
health education starting on the 02/05/2024. 
 
Please click on the link below to complete your child’s consent form. 
 
https://teethonwheels.com.au/consent-forms/consent-eform/ 

Please complete your form today and the Teeth On Wheels team will be in contact to schedule your child’s appoint-
ment and notify you on your eligibility. If you are not eligible, Teeth On Wheels will offer you a special deal of $99 for 
the full check-up, oral cancer screening, clean, fluoride treatment and any x-rays if required (this can be claimed back 
through your private health insurance). 
 
For any further questions, please contact the Teeth On Wheels team on (03) 9338 1191. 
 

PLEASE NOTE, THE CUT OFF DATE FOR COMPLETING YOUR CHILD’S FORM IS 27/03/2024. 

https://teethonwheels.com.au/consent-forms/consent-eform/


 



 



 



 


